Notice to Competitors

Wednesday 27 August
Laura Gloria Pursuit Series

The race committee have made the decision to postpone the races for
Wednesday 27" August due to a forecast of inclement weather.

Competitors should plan to race on the Laura Gloria Series B resail day on
17th September due to this postponement.

Rationale:

e Strong wind warning issued for Wednesday 27

e Forecast Winds: North to northwesterly 20 to 25 knots tending west to
northwesterly during the morning. Winds reaching up to 30 knots in the
late morning and afternoon. Seas - increasing to 1 to 1.5 metres during
the morning. 80% chance of showers. The chance of a thunderstorm
during the morning and afternoon.

e Gusts are predicted to be in the order of 30 Knots or more in the
vicinity of race area at 1400.

Owen Church
Sailing Manager
10:20 27 August 2025




